
Ligonier Township Supervisors 

Regular Meeting 

October 1, 2015 

 

 

The Ligonier Township Supervisors met in regular session at 4:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance 

opening the meeting. Secretary Bruce Robinson took roll call.  Present were D. Scott Matson, Paul 

Knupp, Bruce Robinson, and Gary Thistlethwaite and Chairman Wade Thomas 

 

Public Comment 

 

No Public comment. 
 

 

Staff Reports 

 

Manager’s Report - Terry Spoke of Mill road bridge costs and bid sent out for decking. Terry 
spoke on road signs and just changing the lettering.  The gentleman was in to do the Industrial 
Appraisal today. 

Manger made a request to attend the APMM Conference in Cranberry on October 9
th

 and to Join 

APMM organization. 

 

 Motion by Gary Thistlewaite and seconded by Bruce Robinson to approve the manager’s 

attendance at the APMM Conference in Cranberry on October 9, 2015. motion carried 

 

Correspondence 

 

EMPLOYEE  DEVELOPMENT AND MANAGEMENT CONSULTANTS (PROPOSAL)- 

$4,000.00/yr., but Terry asked her to adjust and she did at this year’s rate of $3,500.00. 

 

 A motion was made by Bruce Robinson and seconded by Paul Knupp to approve the proposal of 

$3,500.00/yr. for Employee Development and Management Consultants.  Motion carried with 

Roll Call vote 3-2 with Scott Matson and Gary Thistlethwaite voting No. 

 

 Treasurer’s Report-None 

 

Old Business 

  

No Old Business 

 

 

 

 

 



 

New Business 

 

No committee reports 

 

 

A recommendation was made by Terry Carcella to hire Jonathan Murphy as a part-time officer. 

 

 A motion was made by Gary Thistlethwaite and seconded by Bruce Robinson to approve hiring 

Jonathan Murphy as a part-time officer.  Motion carried 

 

Wade appointed Paul Knupp and Gary Thistlethwaite to the Regional Police Study Committee with the 

Borough. 

 

Supervisors Comments 

 

Supervisor Scott Matson – No Comment. 

 

Supervisor Paul Knupp – No Comment. 

 

Supervisor Bruce Robinson – No Comment. 

 

Supervisor Gary Thistlethwaite – No Comment. 

 

Supervisor Wade Thomas – No Comment. 

 

 A motion was made by Bruce Robinson and seconded by Paul Knupp to adjourn the meeting at 

4:14 PM.  Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Roxanne Shadron 

Assistant Secretary/Treasurer  


